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 Good morning.  I am now teaching at 

the University of Sophia—primarily conflict 

peacebuilding.  I am very grateful for being 

invited to this wonderful symposium.  Thank 

you, Mr. Sato, Professor Nishida, and the staff 

of Institute for Peace Science.  Thank you very 

much indeed for having invited me to this 

meeting. 

 Well, the research area that I am 

interested is how to build a legitimate 

government.  I have been studying this topic 

for 10 years.  I would like to walk you through 

what I have learned and what we could learn 

from conflict peacebuilding efforts about 

constructing a legitimate government.   

 

Also, I published a book last year so I 

would like to talk on the challenges of 

constructing legitimacy in peacebuilding as my 

first topic.  I also lived in Afghanistan for a 

year, so I would like to take you through my 

experience.  Finally, I will briefly touch on 

Cambodia and East Timor, before concluding. 

 

 Well, I have had a strange career.  

Not many people call their career strange, but 

I’ve done a lot of things.  I graduated from 

university in 1993, and for 10 years after that I 

worked as a director at NHK TV network, 

which is like the BBC, and it was quite 

interesting.  After the 30 years of the Vietnam 

War, I created a documentary film where the 

leaders of the war reflected on the reasons they 

were involved in it.  Also, I created another 

program on the topic “How Far Will the Chain 

of Hatred Continue in the Middle East?”  And 

a third called “The Struggle of South Korea to 

Avert Nuclear Conflict.”  Most recently there 

was “Rebuilding Iraq: the Challenge of the UN,” 

for which I was awarded the Silver Medal from 

the UN Correspondents Association.  This 

award is given each year. 

 Well, I’ll not dwell on my personal 
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Well, thank you so much everybody. It 

is almost past the time we had been allowed for 

discussion. Of course, we could just continue for 

another 24 hours like a movie, but we have to 

stop and I have to just wrap this up in 10 

seconds—do not worry, not 10 minutes, only 10 

seconds. One, it was a really good session, as 

good as the first session, as good as the keynote, 

and I am so happy. Why it was so good? The 

reason was very simple. You were so deeply 

involved. You were so active. You were really 

engaged and you have genuinely provoked 

these wonderful people here, not only in the 

first session but the second as well. I highly 

appreciate it—my 10 seconds just got over. 

 I am now changing my hat and I will 

give a closing remark of sorts—so another ten 

seconds, and almost the same message. Today 

was good. Today was wonderful, and I think as 

I said at the very beginning, this was the third 

meeting or symposium with the same subject 

matter. It means that this will become a 

regular feature. The Hiroshima University 

campus is very open, and we are hopeful that 

you will join us, just so we could have a 

wonderful time with all of you—not only on the 

occasion of the event, but in between as well. 

You have your own questions, agendas and so 

on, and we are very much open and happy to 

share. And if that contributes to further 

opening up this university, as a place that is not 

only global but also rooted in a sense of 

community, I think that is the least we can do—

whether you are men or women, youngsters or 

seniors. I think this is the first step toward 

peace and this is your very unique contribution. 

 Thank you so much. As I said, from 

ten in the morning until now—it is almost six—

we have had really rich discussions, a 

wonderful time, and drank too much coffee. But 

I think this is the proverbial happy ending. I 

really appreciate it and thank you so much. Of 

course, I would like to thank the staff and the 

young students who really made a wonderful 

contribution to ensure today’s meeting was 

such a big success. Thank you, I really 

appreciate it. 
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